
Elizabeth O'Donnell 
Executive Director 
PubIic Service Commission of Kentucky 
2 11 Sower Boulevard 
Frankfort, Kentucky 40602 

May 18,2006 

: Patricia Conner Pratt v. Louisville Gas and Electric Company 
Case No. 2004-00425 

Dear Ms. OYDonnell: 

On March 15, 2006, the Kentucky Public Service Commission ("Commission") 
held an informal conference to discuss all issues in the above-referenced 
proceeding. Although the parties agreed at the informal conference that the 
issues of which Ms. Pratt raised in her initial complaint and subsequent filings 
had been satisfied, Ms. Pratt raised for the first time additional incidents 
involving her account which occurred earlier this year. To resolve Ms. Pratt's 
concerns, at the request of Staff Counsel, LG&E filed additional information 
with the Commission by a letter dated March 28, 2006. Ms. Pratt has not 
responded to this letter, nor has she made any filings with the Commission 
since the informal conference in March. 

Consequently, L,G&E believes that Ms. Pratt's complaint has been satisfied in 
compliance with the Commission's regulations, and therefore, respectfully 
requests that her Camplaint be dismissed and removed from the Commission's 
docket with prejudice. 
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LG&E's records indicate that Ms. Pratt's account is current through June 5, 
2006. Please note, however, that Ms. Pratt has padlocked the gate to her yard 
which restricts LG&EYs access to the meter for reading. Ordinarily this is not a 
problem so long as LG&E is either provided a key or the gate is left unlocked 
on meter reading dates. LG&E has not been provided a key, and on April 27, 
2006, Ms. Pratt's regularly-scheduled read date, the gate was locked. As a 



result, LG&E was unable to read the meter and Ms. Pratt's bill for that month 
was estimated. 

As you know, Cornmission regulation, 807 KAR 5906, Section 14(c), provides 
that if "a customer refuses or neglects to provide reasonable access to the 
premises for installation, operation, meter reading, maintenance or removal of 
utility property, the utility may terminate or refuse service." Should access 
again be denied to Ms. Pratt's meter on the next meter reading date (which is 
scheduled for May 30, 2006), LG&E will give Ms. Pratt a ten (10) day written 
notice of termination pursuant to Section 13(5) of that regulation. 

Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Sincerely, 

Allyson K. Sturgeon 

cc: Ms. Patricia Comer Pratt 


